ALFRISTON PARISH COUNCIL

Mr Karl Taylor
Sent via email: Karl.Taylor@eastsussex.gov.uk 
Wednesday 1st July 2020
Dear Karl 
Thank you for your email response. 

APC held a meeting yesterday evening. A number of residents and business owners attended, and APC has already canvassed the views of business owners on the issue to be discussed.

The meeting identified the real need to assist businesses in the village to recover from what was already a difficult start to the year before the Covid pandemic struck. The priority is to encourage as many people as possible to visit the village and use its shops, restaurants, cafes and pubs. 

The particular issues that APC believes need addressing urgently are the creation of a means whereby those businesses whose premises are very small can utilise some of the space outside their premises in order to be Covid secure, and perhaps more significantly creating a practical solution to enable pedestrians to maintain social distancing given our narrow pavements. The latter issue is felt to be particularly important in order to engender confidence in visitors and residents that they can move freely and safely around the centre of the village.

The meeting determined that there was no desire to close the High Street to through traffic. However, there was a consensus that measures need to be put in place to make the High Street a much more pedestrian oriented space. 

To that end APC urge the County Council to expedite the implementation of the proposals submitted by the Parish Council at the meeting held at County Hall on 25th October 2019. 

Particular factors that last night’s meeting felt would bring immediate gains, and which APC hope are achievable in the short term are:

Village gateways/build-outs (at the Willows and High Street/Weavers Lane junction, accompanied by some form of signage indicating that drivers are entering a pedestrian priority zone, and giving priority to those vehicles leaving the village. As a first measure such build-outs could be sturdy planters. 

Numerous, strategically placed, sizeable planters along the High Street and North Street that would aim to slow vehicles and to give protection to pedestrians by allowing them to move safely off the pavements as and when necessary. 

Full pedestrianisation of the west and north sides of Market Square (Village shop to Waterloo Gallery). The only possible vehicular exceptions: emergency vehicles when necessary, deliveries to the village shop and Smugglers, the bin lorry and Cuckmere Community Bus, which now picks up in the Square before routing via West Street to pick up on the Broadway. A more moderate alternative would be to narrow the road and widen the pavements in this area, whilst still allowing traffic flow
The reintroduction of physical enforcement of the parking restriction outside the Star (where previously bollards have been put out). APC would like to see planters used along here rather than bollards, and recognise that would entail the imposition of double yellow lines along this stretch.

APC would also urge ESCC to implement a 20mph speed restriction as soon as is possible. Ideally this would be reinforced by as many as is possible of the traffic calming measures that were included in the proposals submitted to ESCC at our last meeting. 

APC sincerely hopes that ESCC can help the village by taking advantage of the new legislation to achieve all of the above, in order to assist our businesses and community to bounce back.

APC would welcome dialogue with the County to see what can be achieved in a short time frame.  

Your Sincerely 

Victoria Rutt

Clerk and RFO 
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